
PEMBERTON TOWNSHIP 
PUBLIC NOTICE JOINT BASE MCGUIRE-DIX-LAKEHURST  
 
Joint Base McGuire-Dix-Lakehurst (JBMDL) is conducting an Emergency Removal Action 
(ERA) for perfluorooctane sulfonate (PFOS)- and perfluorooctanoic acid (PFOA)-impacted 
drinking water in a private well located in the JBMDL- Dix Primary Focus Area of 
Pemberton Township, NJ.  
 
The Action Memorandum for Emergency Removal Action for PFOS- and PFOA-Impacted 
Drinking Water In Private Well In Dix Primary Focus Area JBMDL, NJ (AM) documents the 
approval and decision by the Department of the Air Force (DAF) to provide an emergency 
response action due to the presence of per- and polyfluoroalkyl substances (PFAS), 
specifically PFOS and PFOA, at or above at or above trigger levels in one private drinking 
water well.   
 
The DAF is taking this action under the authority of the Comprehensive Environmental 
Response, Compensation, and Liability Act (CERCLA, 42 U.S.C. §§ 9601-9675), as 
implemented by the National Contingency Plan (NCP, 40 CFR § 300).  This ERA has been 
coordinated with the US Environmental Protection Agency Region 2 and the New Jersey 
Department of Environmental Protection. 
 
The AM is available for public review and comment.  The AM can be found at the Burlington 
County Library, located at 5 Pioneer Blvd, Westampton, NJ 08060.  The AM is also 
available online in the Administrative Record at https://ar.cce.af.mil/ or on the JBMDL 
Restoration Advisory Board at https://envirorestorejbmdl.com/community-involvement/.  
The public comment period on this AM will end November 18, 2024.  Please submit 
comments to Mr. Michael Figura, Project Manager, 787 CES/CEIE, 2403 Vandenberg Ave, 
JBMDL, NJ 08641, or via email to Michael.Figura@us.af.mil.   
 
Contact the Joint Base Public Affairs Office at (609) 754-2104 for more information. 
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